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Fayetteville Rotary Club Meeting 

Welcome:  Club President Stephen McDavid opened this week’s Fayetteville Rotary Club (FRC) meeting 
via Zoom at 1:00 PM, welcoming all to the meeting.    

Meeting Prayer and Meal: The meeting invocation was given by President Steve.  There was no meal 
for the 12 members present, as we were on Zoom.  

Rotary Song and Rotary Minute:  The Secretary reminded members of the second Tuesday of the 
months District Governor’s Zoom meeting and the prePETs Zoom meeting on January 23rd. 

Attendance & Guests: There were 14 present via zoom, 14 members and no guests.  

Health and Happiness:   President Steve, after welcoming members and guests and giving the meeting 
invocation, gave the Secretary the floor for Health and Happiness.   The Secretary reported there was 
one member birthday and no anniversaries, Drew Young with a birthday on 9 January.   

Club Program:  Steve McDavid hosted the Club Assembly.  The Treasurer reported on the status of the 
Club’s accounts and the status of membership dues payments.  The Treasurer asked all members who 
have not yet paid their dues do so as soon as possible.  The Treasurer also notified the club that until we 
meet again quarterly dues will be $100.00, instead of the regular $225.00.  President Steve reminded 
members that a slate of officers for the next Rotary year needed to be determined.  President Steve 
said that anyone who wished to attend Pre-PETs could do so by enrolling in the January 23rd session via 
zoom.  The link can be found on the District Newsletter.  The membership was reminded that the Club’s 
primary fund raiser, the Rotary Golf Tournament, would be held at King’s Grant Country Club on April 
17, 2021.  It was noted that we will soon need to begin soliciting sponsors.   It was noted that the Club’s 
100th year anniversary plaque to be placed at the Rotary overlook on the river trail would need to be 
coordinated for when we felt we could gather for a ceremony.  The virus has delayed the installation 
and dedication of the plaque, which was struck more than a year ago.  It had been noted that the 
plaque needs to be securely fastened from vandals.  The Club discussed holding membership socials. 

Future Meetings and Upcoming Event.     
- Jan 14 – The FRC will meet via Zoom at 1:00 PM. The program is TBD. 

- Jan 21 – The FRC will meet at the Blood Drive in Support of the Blood Drive. 

- Jan 28 - The FRC will meet via Zoom at 1:00 PM. The program is TBD. 

50-50 Raffle and Meeting Farewell. No 50/50 Raffle was held because of the Zoom meeting. President 
Steve again thanked all members for attending and then lead everyone in the Four Way Test, of the 
things that we think, say and do, adjourning the meeting at 2:00 PM.  


